Brennan Middle School

Brennan Organization of Parents

April 10, 2012
Officers in attendance:  Rose Larson (treasurer), Robyn Crowe (treasurer), Mary Morris (secretary)
Attending: Karen Saltzman (Principal), Christine Cerrone, RN; Lisa Ramos, Libby M-Z, Chris Lussier, Beatriz Estrada
Opening: At 6:38 the meeting was called to order by Rose Larson.  The minutes from last months meeting were reviewed and accepted. The floor was turned over to the school nurse, Christine Cerrone, RN.
Nutrition Regulation changes were discussed.  The information packet that was reviewed is attached.  The new regulations were approved in July 2011 and are to be implemented by August 2012.  These changes effect what food and drink options may be provided to students 30 minutes before and 30 minutes after school.  What the BOP may offer as fundraiser items, celebration snacks must be adjusted to meet the regulations.  

The floor was then turned over to Mrs. Saltzman.

Principal’s Report:

· A sample “Parents Communication Guide” was distributed this week for families to review and send in any suggestions.
· There is still a vacancy on the School Council.

Financial Report:

· Rose handed out and reviewed the Profit and Loss Budget Performance of February 2012 (a copy is attached).
· Rose has stepped in to coordinate Box Tops.

· Box Tops were turned in on February 28 and the total amount collected was $183.70.  Box Tops are collected year round.  Please send them in at any time.  

Upcoming Events:

· The student-faculty basketball game will take place March 15th in the high school gym.  This is a school event that the BOP facilitates.  An informational memo was sent out to families to explain how the players are selected.  Players are selected by lottery as this allows for the fairest chance to be selected.

· Teacher appreciation will take place the first full week of May.  Krissy Donahue has offered to coordinate the event.  The budget is currently $800.00

.

Open Discussion: 

· Positions to join the Board of the BOP are open for next year.  All are welcome.  
· Coordinators are needed for next year’s events.  They include the Turkey Raffle, the Fall Fundraiser and Scholastic Book Fair.

Meeting adjourned at 8:30pm
Respectfully submitted

